
 
 
                                    Legal Department American Electric Power 
 1 Riverside Plaza 
 Columbus, OH 43215-2373 
 AEP.com 

 
 
August 29, 2018 
 
 
 
Chairman Asim Z. Haque 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio  43215 
 
Re: PUCO Case Number 18-0030-EL-BTX 

Vigo – Pine Ridge Switch 138kV Transmission Line Project 
Supplemental Proof of Compliance with 4906-3-07A)(2) Ohio 
Administrative Code 

 
Dear Chairman Haque, 
 
In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-3-07(A)(2), AEP Ohio Transmission Company, 
Inc., served a copy of the accepted, complete application to the Richmond Dale 
Branch of the Ross County Library on August 28, 2018. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Christen M. Blend      
Christen M. Blend (0086881), Counsel of Record 
Hector Garcia (0084517) 
 
Counsel for AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. 
 
cc: Jon Pawley 

Hector Garcia 
Christen M. Blend 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-3410 (P) 
(614) 716-1915 (P) 
hgarcia1@aep.com 
cmblend@aep.com  

mailto:cmblend@aep.com
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                                                                                                                                                         AEP Ohio 
                                                                                                                                                                          700 Morrison Road  
   Gahanna, OH 43230 
 
  
August 29, 2018 
 
 
«OFFICE» 
«ATTENTION» 
«ADDRESS» 
«CITY», «STATE» «ZIP» 
 
 
RE: Jackson Township 138 kV Transmission Line Rebuild Project  

Ohio Power Siting Board Case Number 18-0030-EL-BTX   
 
 
Dear «ADDRESSEE»: 
 
AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. (AEP Ohio Transco), an affiliate of AEP Ohio, proposes to rebuild 
an electric transmission line in Ross and Jackson counties known as the Jackson Township (Vigo-Pine 
Ridge) 138 kV Transmission Line. On March 29, 2018, AEP Ohio Transco submitted a siting application to 
the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) for the Jackson Township (Vigo-Pine Ridge) 138 kV Transmission 
Line Project. In accordance with Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) 4906-3-06 (A)(1), the OPSB certified 
this application as complete on May 29, 2018. 
 
Pursuant to OAC 4906-3-07, enclosed is a copy of the application. As required by the OPSB, the 
application includes information on justification of need, technical and financial data, and a 
socioeconomic and ecological analysis of the project. Pursuant to OAC 4906-2-12(A)(1), if you wish to 
intervene in this proceeding, you must file a notice of intervention with the OPSB within thirty (30) days 
of being served a copy of this application. 
 
We ask that this application be made available to the general public. 
 
Copies of the application have been distributed to local government officials and the local public library. 
 
For additional details about the OPSB and this project, please refer to the OPSB website at 
http://www/opsb.ohio.gov. To view an electronic version of the application, search Case Number        
18-0030-EL-BTX. You can go to AEPOhio.com/JacksonTownship and follow the directions to obtain an 
electronic copy or hard copy. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Erin Miller 
Project Outreach Specialist 
 
 
 

http://www/opsb.ohio.gov
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